## **DENILIQUIN HIGH SCHOOL P&C ASSOCIATION**

## MINUTES - MONTHLY MEETING 28/03/2017

- 1. Present- G Warren, L Barclay, S Mulligan, C Mildren, B Eames, G McKindlay
- 2. Apologies L Connell, M Van Zeyl, S Young, D Van Lieshout, J Fellows
- 3. Minutes of Previous Meeting Moved C Mildren, 2 Graeme

## 4. Business Arising from Previous Meeting

- -Merit selection training done by Sue and Lynda with Glen.
- -recruitment- see Glen's report. Sue to be rep for TAS position. Lynda to be rep for Senior Psychologist position. P&C (Lynda) to write to Adrian Piccoli, given our location, that restricting our advertising to the NSW website is exacerbating the tyranny of distance. Missing opportunities from Vic teaching students. Mention the Rural and Remote policy to create equity of access.
- -"where are they now" column Jenny has passed on completed forms to Glen Warren.
- -Sue did 2 funding submissions to Edward River Council (Canteen stainless steel benchtops/ oven, and MPC floor). Sue to contact grants officer aat Edward River Council directly.
- -Need to put P&C meeting on facebook page/Parent Portal to encourage increased membership.

## 5. Correspondence

IN- -Clubgrants unsuccessful for metal detectors

**OUT-** 2 grant submissions

-card sent to Jansen family

## 5. Reports:

- -Treasurer-attached. Graeme to submit FRRR grant application for ag trailer.
- -Canteen-nil
- -Driver Ed-nil
- -Principal-see attached.

## 6. General Business

- -Easter book sale being organised by Lynda and Sarah, cake stall by Lisa; Matthew happy to do BBQ with assistance. Rotary has donated kids books, Pauline organising raffle (wine, beer, esky etc), donations required. Lots of books donated, can be left at Deni Jewellers/ canteen/ Deniliquin Physiotherapy. Glen to organise an article in PT. IGA have kindly donated 100 red bags. Cake donations required on Easter Saturday any time after 8am, or can be left at Flemings on Thurs.
- --could staff be reminded that canteen need to be advised when students out of school.
- **-Wish list-** Maths faculty Lego Mindstorms kit \$3869.95. Need to ask Megan Rodda to present at next meeting.
- -purchase of trees for oval area, ? Lilli Pillis.
- -Discussions re replacing bike jerseys for Great Vic Bike Ride team. ?\$10 hire, ? parents asked to purchase a jersey then donate it back to the school.

-helping at Anzac Day races? Don't have manpower. Jenny to advise the race committee of this decision.

# 7. Meeting closed: 7.40pm

8. Next meeting 2<sup>nd</sup> May, 6pm. NB This is 1 week after our scheduled meeting date due to Anzac Day.